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November 1, 2024 

Wendy Fenner 
ZGEO Energy, LLC 
420 Canyon Drive 
Ridgway, CO 81432 
 
 

RE:  Good Shepherd Ranch Test Cores, File No. P-2024-013, Prospecting NOI Application Adequacy 
Review and Financial Warranty Request  

 

Mrs. Fenner: 

The Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) has reviewed your NOI application that was 
submitted on October 15, 2024. Before the Division can authorize your operation, please submit the 
following: 

1. The amount of financial warranty set by the Division for this operation is $5,550. This is an increase 
of $3,550 over the $2,000 currently held by the Division. A reclamation cost estimate is enclosed. 

The additional financial warranty, in the amount of $3,550, must be submitted to the Division 
prior to entry upon the lands for the purpose of prospecting.  

Please coordinate with Sara Stevenson-Benn at the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety 
Denver Office, phone no. 303.866.3567, ext. 8148 or sara.stevenson-benn@state.co.us for 
submittal of the financial warranty. Any questions regarding completion, execution and/or 
submittal of financial and/or performance warranty forms should also be directed to Mrs. 
Stevenson-Benn. 

2. Along with your financial warranty, please submit the enclosed Affidavit of Authority form. 

 

Please note that the Division may terminate the NOI application file if the above listed items are not received 
within sixty days. 

If you require additional information, or have questions or concerns, please contact me. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Dustin Czapla 
Environmental Protection Specialist  
Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety 
Phone: (970) 433-8393 
dustin.czapla@state.co.us 
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